
Queen Sharon L Kelley 

Nydia Temple No. 4, Portland, Oregon 

Greetings to the ladies of the 

Household! 

 I’m having a wonderful time 

being your Queen this year.  I 

am so proud of all that you have 

done so far this year.  Our 

second session was spectacular—

we were visited by three Past 

Supreme Queens, and a Past 

Queen from Hatasu Temple who 

was running for Supreme Princess 

Badoura.  We did full escort (a 

“practice” for our Supreme OV), 

and I think everyone enjoyed it.  If we all continue to perform 

a this level, our 97th year will be one to be proud of.  We 

have had an Obligation Only Ceremonial in Bend, all the line 

officers were there plus some Past Queens—”performance” 

under our belts.  The Spring Luncheon was successful—lots of 

kitties popping out of books and a box full of books for the 

children at the Hospital, and a performance by a member of 

the Portland Opera singing one of my favorite songs from the 

musical Cats.  Her voice filled the room. 

 We had eleven of us attending Supreme Session in 

Indianapolis.  We did miss three of our delegation: Past Queen 

Paulette, Princess Musician Shirley, and Princess Tirzah Reba.  

Nevertheless, we enjoyed our time in Indiana.  It was easy to have 

the entire event in ONE venue:  rooms and meeting rooms.  

Highlights of the event included:  NO tornado—but lots of rain on a 

couple days; a full Ceremonial—in a room where the air conditioning 
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quit working (lots of hand fans in use); and many awards for Nydia Temple for what we did 

last year.  I was honored to be able to accept on our behalf:  2015 Holiday Contribution 

Award—1st Place!; multiple new Princesses—remember the little red ribbon JPQ Laurie brought 

home last year?, we have two now!;  1st Place for newsletters from Temples with over 200 

members—thank you to Princess Pam!; and acknowledgements for most lap quilts and largest 

membership.  And we were especially honored by the Foundation as it established The 

Foundation club:  membership chosen for highest donations to the Foundation over time.  

This was an invitation only event, held Wednesday afternoon and highlighted by the 

attendance of the Imperial Sir to deliver the trophies.  I will have them at our September 

Session for you all to see.  And finally, at installation, it was announced that we have four 

Supreme Appointees this year:  PQ Joan Blizzard is on the Publications Committee, PQ Anne 

M. Myers is Supreme Ambassador Pacific and Mountain Area, PQ Judy C. Smith is Escort to 

the Canadian Flag, and PQ Karri Frahler is Escort to the American Flag.  I will inform 

Supreme Queen Cathy Carol of Karri’s passing, but I am pleased that she was thought of.  

Chorus, small but mighty, performed “Stars and Stripes Forever” and included Supreme 

Queen-elect Cathy Carol in the flag waving—good thing my dress had a zipper instead of 

buttons—we’d still be searching for them. 

 Continue to look forward, visits to our Clubs start in September—if you are interested 

in attending any visit, please coordinate with Princess Ruth Hughes for carpooling.  A big 

event will be our Supreme OV and first Ceremonial on November 5th, with the Hospital visit 

on Monday the 7th.  All are invited to the Hospital, and you may want to put it on your 

calendar as at this visit the Portland Unit will be receiving a Third Plaque acknowledging the 

donation of another million dollars—big doings, I’m told the Imperial Sir will be there among 

others.  The banquet is being planned and tickets will be on sale later this summer.  And 

then in December will be our holiday luncheon:  Christmas in the City—more details later. 

 It is truly an honor to be Queen of Nydia Temple No. 4.  The honors which come to 

us are a result of every Princess doing all she can to help with our philanthropy and keep 

out Temple healthy.  I hope every one of you will do your best to keep those honors 

coming so that Princess Jennifer will be able to bring home many honors next year. 

 Have a wonderful rest of your summer, and we will meet again in September.  

All My Nile Love to All of You, 

 

Sharon L.  Kelley, Queen     

 

 

PS:  Officers, remember practice for September Session is Tuesday 9/6 at 9:30 am.  

Mistress of Wardrobe will begin fitting costumes. 

Queen Sharon, continued 
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From Princess Royal 

 Happy summer, Ladies! I hope you are all enjoying the sunshine and beauty of our 

Oregon summertime.  Your Nydia Temple delegation just got back from Supreme Session 

in warm, humid, and rainy Indianapolis. It was an outstanding place to visit, and their 

hospitality was amazing.  We all enjoyed the 100th Supreme Session very much. 

 Several of us arrived early to take the Ceremonial Assistants class offered by the 

Daughters of the Nile Action Team. It was a great opportunity for both Past Queens and 

upcoming officers.  We learned a LOT and have a much better understanding of Bylaws, 

Protocol, and Procedures.  We even took some tests and will be assigned our own 

Mentors to help us with areas we might have missed. 

 I, for one, came back energized and full of ideas and plans for Nydia Temple.  

There is no reason that the largest and most active Temple in our Order can't be 

number ONE in more areas of activity.  We can DO IT, Ladies!!  

 NW Daze is fast approaching in Everett, Washington. I know that the Patrol and the 

Dancers are going and will perform.  It looks like it will be a fun-filled event with lots of 

friends from throughout our region.  There is still time to get registered and make hotel 

reservations, so why not come along?  We are even planning some carpools and fun 

excursions for our own members. 

 Have you ever thought about being an officer in the Temple, but didn't know who 

to contact? Would you be an awesome member of one of the Temple committees? Do 

you have a valuable talent that we could all benefit from your sharing?  Well, don't be 

shy!  Any of your line officers would be happy and grateful to hear from you, so let us 

know what you'd like to contribute to make Nydia GREAT. 

 I can't wait to see all of you at Session in September.  In the meantime, I'm 

looking forward to all the picnics.  Yummy! 

Hugs, 

 

Jennifer,  Princess Royal  
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From Princess Badoura 
Princess Badoura, Princess of China, was of royal ancestry.  Prince Camaralzaman of 

Persia was her husband.  She loved her home and was known for her gracious 

hospitality and entertaining of many guests in her palace.  It is Princess Badoura who 

meets our candidates at the outer door and brings them into our household. 

Dear Ladies, 

 This is the eighth Supreme Session I have attended, the second time in 

Indianapolis, and it did not disappoint to be as much fun, educational, and business-like 

as the others.  I had the opportunity to meet all the other Princesses Badoura as we 

gathered to meet the newly-elected Supreme Princess Badoura.  She is Past Queen Dale 

Obernolte from Sharon Temple No. 92 in Fresno, California.  She announced that we will 

be known as the Crown Jewels, colors will be red, white and blue, and she will be 

incorporating the American and Canadian flags as emblems.  We can all look forward to 

the “Denim and Diamonds” Supreme Session in Reno, Nevada, June 9-14, 2019.  While 

at Supreme, six of us had the opportunity to attend the Ceremonial Assistants class and 

learned a lot.  It is truly an honor for me to have the opportunity 

to attend Supreme Session, proudly listening as Nydia Temple 

received honors and awards. 

Kathy Walliker, Princess Badoura  

Princess Banker’s Report 
Dearest Ladies of the Household, 

 I wish to express my thanks for your votes of confidence in electing me as your 

Princess Banker.  There is a lot I need to learn about the business side of our organization.  

It will take time, but with the guidance of Pr. Kathy Walliker and the patience of the 

membership I will learn the duties so that the excellent reputation of Nydia Temple No. 4 

remains at its highest level. 

 With this message I am including the ways to contact your current Pr. Banker if the 

occasion should arise.  For phone I prefer the landline number as it has two voice mails 

available.  I do have a cell phone to which you may text or call.  My home address and 

personal email is in the Yearbook/Directory.  Regarding the business of Nydia Temple there 

is a new email for Pr. Banker. 

 A thought for today: “Sometimes you just have to stay silent because no words can 

explain what is going on in your mind and heart.” 

 Again thank you for electing me Pr. Banker.  I will do my very best to make you 

proud.   

Barbara A. Folck, Princess Banker   

Landline: 503.643.5834   Cell:  503.310.1512  Email: nydiabankerno4@gmail.com   



Chaplain's Report  
  

 The Chaplain’s report distributed at the May stated session includes prayers and 

thoughts for the following: Pr. Juanita Alf, Pr. Betty Holden-Allen, Pr. Helen Bible,         

Pr. Rosemary Farris, Pr. Barbara Hammer, Pr. Coleen Howard, and Pr. Shirley Moore.  In 

memory of Pr. Helen Felt. 

 In May cards of concern were sent to:  PQ Patti Compton, PQ Joan Blizzard,      

PQ Lorraine Garde, PQ Carol Livie, Pr. Rosemary Farris, Pr. Arlene Sorseth, Pr. GiGi Gleason, 

Pr. Anna Beaton, Pr. Barbara Hammer, Pr. Carol Johnson, Pr. Shirley Moore, Pr. Beverly 

Wickersham, Pr. Phyllis Miller, and Pr. Cathy Casper.  Cards of remembrance were sent to 

the families of PQ Karri Frahler and Pr. Lillian Johnson. 

 In June a card was sent to PQ Ruth Rewey. 

 

Please contact the Pr. Chaplain if you hear of a member needing a card or a call. It is 

very important that we reach out to our members to let them know of our concern for 

them.  Call Pr. Helen Bible, Pr. Chaplain, 503-848-3619 (or email Queen Sharon at 

nydiasharonkelley@gmail.com).   
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A New  Supreme Queen  
 

Cathy Carol Rose 

 Koran Temple No. 30 

Indianapolis, Indiana 

 

Sharing the love in our Temples for “the Children” - 

from one century to the next. 

 

And Supreme Line Officers 

Supreme Pr. Royal Karen L. Keuther, Athor No. 19, 

Buffalo NY 

Supreme Pr. Tirzah Shirley Henley, Ishtar No. 54, 

Cincinnati, OH 

Supreme Pr. Badoura Dale Obernolte, Sharon No. 92, 

Fresno, CA 

 C
orner 

Supreme 

Supreme Queen Cathy Carol Rose 
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Recent Happenings 

Birthday Parties  
 First just let me say this:  Dottie is a hard 

act to follow!  After four parties, two of which 

the dates got changed, I believe we are getting 

this down. Thanks to a forgiving Queen and 

Princess Royal, we shall carry on.  The Birthday 

Party Committee is wonderful.  Thanks to all of 

you. 

 There is much activity at our parties.  

Even though only a few patients are able to 

come to the activity room, each patient gets a 

bag with age appropriate gifts.  Cake and ice 

cream are offered to all patients and their 

families and all staff who come in.  The Clowns 

are always the big hit and we thank each and 

every one of them.    

  From Dorothy and Shirley 

Kick-Off Luncheon 

The ladies of the PADIR hosted this year’s Kick-Off luncheon, on June 

1st to help send off those members attending Supreme Session in 

Indianapolis.  

It was a lovely luncheon with a special guest from 

the Portland Rose Festival’s living history program: 

Queen Thelma Hollingsworth.  She spoke about what it 

was like being the first Queen of the Rose Festival in 

1914, along with some history of the festival and her 

many years of volunteering after her reign.  (Queen 

Thelma was played by a volunteer.) 

The finale of the program was a video of the PADIR dancing and 

singing “We Are (Nile) Family”  They got those attending Supreme up in front 

and dancing with them.  It was great fun.   

The real Queen Thelma 1914 
Volunteer Thelma 
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The next Nydian deadline is Monday, September 12, 2016 

Please submit articles and photos via e-mail to:  pdavis@aracnet.com   

Please use “Nydian” in the subject line. 

Or send via other means to Pam Davis 

741 SE Maple St.,  Hillsboro, OR  97123 

Home Phone:  503-534-6920 

Session Notes 

 The May luncheon, served by Vancouver Nile Club to 49 Ladies of the Household, 

consisted of croissant sandwiches, salads, and strawberry shortcake for dessert. Yum! 

 May was Queen Sharon’s second Session, and there were three Past Supreme 

Queens present: PSQ Muriel Knapp, PSQ Karen Mentzer, and PSQ Suzie Schumacher—not 

to mention past & reigning queens, Supreme Appointees, and a candidate for Supreme 

Badoura: PQ Vivian Gould.  Everyone was a tiny bit nervous over the dignitaries present, 

but all performed their parts well.  

 Most of the business consisted of reports from committees, the annual 

philanthropic report, and preparations for Supreme Session.  The Sewing Committee 

reported 275 hours and total production of 73 items in April.  They are raffling off a 

“Big Cat” quilt.  The Hospital volunteers reported 10 hrs. for the drivers and 96.75 for 

clerical.  Clerical hours are more than usual because they hadn't been including one of 

our ladies.  Pr. Patty Baldwin reported that the Membership Committee was at the 

Shriner’s Ceremonial with some positive results.  The Philanthropic report for last year 

had a total of $10,645.74. 

 The PADIR asked and was granted permission to perform at NW Daze.  There had 

been an Obligation-only Initiation Ceremony in Bend in April.  PQ Judy proposed that 

Chorus should have funds to purchase new music; this was voted on and approved. 

 In the middle of all this, the “Aswan Dam broke” when most of a bottle of water 

spilled on the stage, causing a short break in the proceedings.  Despite the flood, the 

meeting went well, and when the Past Supreme Queens spoke, they all had nice things 

to say about Nydia Temple.  

 Remember the next session is September 7th—See you there! 



Supreme Session in 

Indianapolis 

The hotel 

Entrance of Cathy Carol Rose 

Our Queen Sharon 

Our gang of cats at the NW Breakfast. 
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Lillian Jean Johnson 

Died 12/16/15 

PQ Karri Frahler 

Died 5/25/16 

New Princesses 

Initiation by Obligation Only April  19, 2016 

Yearbook Directory Updates 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Blackburn, Kathleen “Kathie” 

(Accidentally left out of the 

Directory, Sorry!) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The following had address 

changes:.  Please see the printed 

Nydian or the E-mail Blast for 

the specific changes. 

 

Pr. Wilma Andrews  

Pr. Annabel Bednarz 

Pr. Lettissia F. Chase 

Pr. Jean Cartwright 

Pr. Blanche Davis 

Pr. Mali Drexelius-Hansen 

Pr. Joan Fager 

Pr. Mary Gilliland 

Pr. Brooke Jenkins 

Pr. Carolyn Lincoln 

Pr. Ruth Ann Ludwig 

Pr. June Morris 

Pr. Dorothy Reilly 

Pr. Arlene Sorseth 

Pr. Shirley Veach 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We are still looking for Teddy 

Burfitt.  Please contact Pr. 

Recorder with any Information. 

Flown Home 

Pr. Christine Michaelis 

 



Hospital Highlights 
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 This November 7th Shriners Hospitals for Children in Portland will be receiving a third 

gold plaque from the Daughters of the Nile Foundation.  Each gold plaque represents a 

million dollar donation to the hospital from the Daughters of the Nile Foundation, so this 

third plaque means $3 million dollars has been donated to the Portland Hospital by the 

Daughters of the Nile Foundation.  There is a huge donors wall in the lobby of the hospital, 

and this is where our newest plaque will be placed.   

 Not only is our Portland Hospital getting a plaque, the Shriners Hospital in Hawaii will 

also receive a gold plaque next February. 

 The Daughters of the Nile, since the beginning of our organization, has contributed 

over $56 million dollars to the entire hospital system.  That’s just money; it does not include 

all the items made or given, like school room supplies, sewing, etc., or the time spent, like 

putting on birthday parties, clerical support, driving, etc.  The Daughters of the Nile are the 

number one contributors to the hospitals, after the Shriners themselves – an accomplishment 

of which we are very proud. 

Remember to save …. 

 Nydia temple collects Toiletries and Box Tops for Education for the hospital. Please 

count these items and put them in a plastic bag with your name and the number so that 

we can record them for credit each year with Supreme.  

 The Campbell's Soup labels program has been discontinued, effective Aug 1st. Thank 

you for all the past clipping, counting and saving! 

 Walmart Cards are always needed for the Honolulu Hospital for sewing supplies. 

Please mark them with your name/club and amount.  

 You can bring these items to Session and give them to Pr. Sherry Hevland 

(Aluminum pull tabs do not need to be counted.) 

Did you know…...While the main emphasis of the hospitals is to provide medical care to 

children regardless of the family's ability to pay, the mission of the hospitals also includes 

research on the conditions treated and the education of medical professionals.   

There are seven research facilities located in Shriners Hospitals.  The Portland Research 

Center occupies part of  the 6th floor.  It has seven scientists and a total staff of around 

50.  It is closely affiliated with OHSU.  Their focus of study is musculoskeletal development.  
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July 1, 2016 

Dear ladies of the Household, 

 Nydia Temple scored another 1st this year at Supreme, through your 

generosity, over $10,000 in Holiday Giving brought us this honor.  It would be 

nice to do this again.  But the more important part is the children that we, 

through our generosity, can help. 

 Yes, it’s that time of year again when the Holiday CRA program is about 

to begin.  We’re asking you now.  Our deadline to send funds to Supreme is 

December 15, 2016.  As usual your donation will go to the Foundation which 

will help all the hospitals and the children that we serve through the Shriners 

Hospitals.   

 If you have time please visit our hospital in Portland to see what a 

beautiful facility and the beautiful care of our children that your contributions 

go to. 

 Any donations you wish to share would be appreciated.  The Daughters 

of the Nile operates under the “Daughters of the Nile Foundation” and is a 

501(c)(3) nonprofit public corporation.   

 Please make your checks payable to Nydia Temple No. 4 and place on 

the information line that your check is for CRA (Convalescent Relief Account).  

Mail to: 

Gerry Brown 

310 Kings Valley Hwy #160 

Dallas, OR  97338-9706 

 It would be extra special, with your help, to bring another 1st for Nydia 

Temple by topping last year’s contributions and letting then Queen Jennifer go 

up and pick up our award. 

 

Nydia No. 4  



Coming Events 

December Session Fund Raiser! 

LETS HAVE A WONDERFUL, BOUNTIFUL,  

FUND-RAISING EXPERIENCE IN 2016! 

 

 

 

Are you 

Planning your 

WONDERFUL WREATHS 

And BOUNTIFUL BASKETS for 

our Silent Auction at the December 

Session?  Remember, this will be our only 

specific fund raiser for the General Fund this 

year.  Perhaps you have started your holiday shopping 

early (some of our mothers were usually done by August!!! 

— I have not yet been that organized!!!)  and you have a germ 

of an idea.  >>> Hey Chorus, how about a Indy 500 themed 

item after your 

experience in 

Indianapolis?  

 

Princess Royal, Jennifer 



Please join us for our 4th  Annual  

 “Victorian High Tea” 
Friday Afternoon, October 14, 2016       

 Tea Time is 12:00 Noon 

Daughters of the Nile Members 

 & Guests Welcome! 

Milwaukie Masonic Lodge 

10636 SE Main St. Milwaukie, OR  

Hosted by: North Clackamas Nile Club 

$12.00 per person 

Special Guest Entertainment 
For tickets please contact Pr. Carol Addison Lippert   

503-654-1215 or clusew45@gmail.com 
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You are Invited 
Aromaz Dynasty No. 163 is giving birth to a new Temple:  

Dynasty Amenna #164.   

All are invited to Nashville Tennessee for the weekend of August 4-6th.  There will be lots 

of fun events, including a riverboat dinner cruise and a free concert with the Kentucky 

Linemen!  The Instituting will be on Saturday Aug 6th and will include a Ceremonial and 

Banquet.   

For more information and reservations go to the Daughters of the Nile website: 

www.daughtersofthenile.com  The deadline for food and cruise reservations is July 23. 

Set your standards high 
You deserve the best. 
Try for what you want 

 And never settle for less. 

Believe in yourself 
No matter what you choose. 

Keep a winning attitude 
And you can never lose. 

Think about your destination 
But don’t worry if you stray 

Because the most important thing 
Is what you’ve learned along the way. 

Take all that you’ve become 
To be all that you can be. 

Soar above the clouds 
And let your dreams set you free. 

Believe in Yourself 
By Jillian K. Hunt 

 

NW Summer Daze 

Come join Nydia’s Patrol and PADIR at the NW Summer Daze in Everett Washington 

— just north of Seattle, August 18-20th.  Hatasu Temple is hosting 

this year.  Looks like lots of fun activities: tours, shopping, 

banquets, a Ceremonial, and the Performances.  The registration 

deadline is July 15th.  For more information and registration go to 

www.daughtersofthenile.com/temples/hatasu1.html 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwi3mYy6qufNAhUPwmMKHVdcAV0QjRwIBQ&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.daughtersofthenile.com%2Fimages%2Fcathyrose%2FNWDazeRegistrationforms.pdf&bvm=bv.126130881,d.cGc&psig=AFQjCNE


Nile Units 
                      Chorus Sings 

 Chorus was honored to represent Nydia Temple at the Supreme 

Session in Indianapolis this year.  Five of us were able to attend. We were 

proud to be able to provide escort to our Queen Sharon twice and to 

sing “Stars and Stripes Forever” for her and Supreme Queen-Elect Cathy 

Carol Rose.  Most of us also represented Nydia Temple by participating in 

the Mass Chorus and as voting delegates. 

 We will now be working on new songs to enliven our Stated Sessions in the coming 

year.  Anyone who would like to join us should contact a member of the Chorus. 

 See you in September! 

PADIR News 

 Oh, such a busy time for the PADIR ladies!  We spent most of early spring planning 

and practicing for the big Kick-Off Luncheon.  We had lots of fun collecting travel friendly 

items for the goodie bags that were given to each Lady who was going to the Supreme 

Session—hopefully everyone found them useful.  We also provided entertainment in the 

form of a talk by 'Queen Thelma Hollingsworth.'  She was the first Queen of the Rose 

Festival in 1914.  She appeared courtesy of the Rose Festival Association, and was 

delightfully played by a lovely lady, Ms. Candee Jones. 

 PQ Diane Tracy gets credit for the theme for the Luncheon—'We are (Nile) Family', 

and our fabulous videographer Rod Hevland helped us put together what we hope was an 

entertaining video which played while the gift bags were handed out.  Many thanks Rod! 

(and a Stepping Stone!) 

 Once the luncheon was completed, PADIR was invited to perform and walk with the 

Oriental Band in the Starlight Parade.  Pr. Charlene Tucker, PQ Diane Tracy, Pr. Dolores 

Dunn, & Pr. Lori Snyder participated—(and just let me say polyester skirts and 100 degree 

temperatures do NOT mix well!)  We did have a great time, and want to thank the Oriental 

Band for the invitation—in fact, we have been invited to appear with them whenever we 

can when they are parading. 

 We would like to thank Queen Sharon for giving us permission to travel to Everett 

WA to attend and perform at NW Daze in August along with Patrol.  We hope to do you 

all proud! 

 We would also like to remind everyone that Queen Sharon is allowing us to sell 

jewelry at Nile events, and ask you to please check out the table of goodies next time you 

attend.  We should also have some new Daughters of the Nile canvas bags in stock before 

too much longer. 

            Pr. Lori Snyder 
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Nile Clubs &  Groups 
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Hospital Sewing Committee 
 Although many of our ladies are busy traveling and enjoying the outdoors, they 

continue to supply the Hospital Sewing Committee with lovely embroidery, inpatient quilts 

and pillowcases, and lots of lovely fabric contributions. We appreciate your continued 

support.  

 Please remember that besides the Hospital Committee that meets every Tuesday, we 

have the Dyna Sewers (1st Friday of the month in the evening), and Sassy Sewers (2nd 

Friday of the month during the day). You can contact Donna Gray for information on the 

Dyna Sewers and Judy Smith for the Sassy Sewers. Their schedules may vary during the 

summer. 

 Let me know if you are interested in visiting the Committee on a Tuesday at the 

Hospital. We would be happy to welcome you. Please Note: Billie Wallace, Penny MacKinnon 

and Charlene Tucker have joined our committee. We are excited to have these new 

members!  

 If you would like to help with the sewing, there are lots of ways. We really need 

some ladies who would be willing to trace the patterns for the embroidered squares. (I am 

so in awe of the beautiful hand work we receive!). When Official Visits begin, we like to 

have a supply of traced square sets to distribute, so this really is a need.  

 We are in the process of modifying the shorts patterns to better serve the hospital 

needs. If you or your club makes shorts and would like a copy of the new patterns, please 

contact me or any member of the Sewing Committee. Please DISCARD the patterns in your 

club sewing notebook. 

 As you may be out and about looking at garage sales, we could also use a few 

more light boxes to help when tracing squares. If you happen to come across one, we 

could really use it. We will reimburse you for the expense.  

 I will be leaving for an extended trip from August 20-Thanksgiving. Please contact PQ 

Judy Smith if you have questions about the committee, etc. or any member of the 

committee. (I will hopefully have email/text most places if you need to contact me.) 

(Thanks, Judy!) 

 Again, THANK YOU to all of you for the many contributions and hours we have given 

to the kids. Nydia Temple should be very proud! 

 

Pr. Sherry Hevland, Chair 

(503) 649-5764 

Remember: If you work for another organization at the hospital, report it as 

DON time also… Double Dipping is allowed! 



Nite Lites Nile Club 
 Members of Nite Lites took a couple of months off but we will be back together for 

our summer picnic on August 8, 2016.  All are invited to come celebrate the summer with 

us and work on our first Muscular Dystrophy support group craft project for the 2016 – 

2017 year.  The picnic will be held at the Portland Shriners Hospital on the 7th floor 

outdoor play area.  It’s a pot luck.  If you are interested please RSVP to Donna Gray and 

let us know the delicious dish you will be bringing. 

 Nite Lites is the only Nile group meeting in the evenings, which makes it nice for 

those members who work during the day.  As a service project for the Shriners Hospital, 

the club members put together a craft project for the children to assemble at the next 

Muscular Dystrophy support meeting.  These craft projects help occupy the little ones while 

their parents are having their meeting.   

 Nite Lites meets the second Monday of every month at Portland Shriners Hospital on 

the 2nd floor.  The cafeteria is open until 6:00 pm.  Most of us will get there between 5:15 

to 5:50 to buy our dinner or some of us bring our dinner to the meeting.  The business 

meeting starts at 6:00 pm, then we work on the craft project and usually get done by 8:00 

pm. 

 If you are interested in attending one of our meetings please contact Donna Gray or 

any of the club officers for more information. 
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Eastmont Nile Club 

 Queen Sharon Kelley visited Eastmont 

Nile Club at our May meeting and installed 

our new officers. She presented each newly 

installed Lady with a beautiful pink carnation 

in thanks for accepting their office. 

 As no new President was elected, Pr. 

Pamela Woolcock has agreed to pro-tem the 

office for now. Other officers that were 

installed included Vice President, Pr. Alyce Kahl; Secretary, Pr. Charlene Cochran; Treasurer, 

Pr. Dottie Butterfield; and Ambassador, Pr. Jennifer Moyer. 

 Our club is looking forward to a joint meeting with the Vancouver Nile Club in the 

near future. Plans are in the works, and it should be a fun time for all. 

 Come join us at the Francis Xavier Restaurant on NE 181st, just off I84 in Gresham. 

We meet on the third Tuesday of the month, September through May. The food is good 

and the fellowship is great. 
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Woodburn Nile Club 
 The ladies of Woodburn Nile Club send a big THANK YOU to those who donated 

items for our annual garage sale.  We were very successful and came very close to 

doubling last year’s profits.  Again, thank you!   

 This summer, we are looking forward to an always enjoyable picnic at Princess 

Marie Rothi’s home on July 17th, and as soon as summer is over, we will be welcoming 

Queen Sharon for her official visit to our club.  Due to the Labor Day holiday weekend, 

our September meeting (and Queen’s visit) will be on Friday, September 9th.  All are 

welcome to join us at the Denney’s Restaurant at the Woodburn exit off I-5, at 11:15 

am.  We are fortunate to meet in the private room in the back of the restaurant, order 

off the menu, and have separate checks.    

 We wish all members a fun summer. 

 Reported by Princess Kathy Walliker, Ambassador 

Tirzah Nile Club 
 Tirzah Club will continue to meet informally during the summer months, beginning 

at 9:30 a.m., working on lap robes, pillow cases, and articles for the fall bazaar. Everyone 

"brown bags" lunch and our President, Joan Blizzard brings great surprise desserts. We 

welcome visitors who would like to help with our projects. 

 

Nadine Beck, Ambassador. 
 

FYI  &  A  Challenge 

I recently learned that some ladies don’t know that your “Directory” is more than just a 

list of names and addresses.  It is chock full of information.  There is a detailed 

calendar of events, our by-laws and standing rules, a list of other Temples, information 

on all the units and clubs, a list of all this year’s officers, information about the DON 

philanthropies, and more.  (if you need more information than this contact Pr. 

Recorder—she knows everything!) 

There are also cute little theme pictures sprinkled throughout.  This year’s theme is 

kitties, of course.  However, there are two animal graphics in this year’s Directory that 

are not cats.  Can you find them? 
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Queen Sharon Kelley   503-292-1877  nydiasharonkelley@gmail.com 

JPQ Laurie Winchester   503-730-8148  lauriewin@yahoo.com  

Pr. Royal Jennifer Moyer   503-661-5627  jennifermoyer01@comcast.net 

Pr. Tirzah Reba Hardin   541-521-7608  rebah.1@netzero.net 

Pr. Badoura Kathy Walliker   503-682-4524  kathywalliker@gmail.com 

Pr. Recorder PQ Paulette Schlee  360-607-7801  nydiarecorderno4@gmail.com 

Pr. Banker Barbara Folck   503-643-5834  nydiabankerno4@gmail.com 

Pr. Chaplain Helen Bible   503-848-3619  ————— 

Officers’   Contacts 

ALL SESSIONS  are on the 1st Wednesday of each month except June, July and August. 

All text enclosed within this newsletter belongs to a Daughters of the Nile member and she has received this newsletter 

in good faith and understands that no information may be made available to non-members of the Order. 

It is compulsory to treat this publication as strictly confidential.  It is solely for the private use of Daughters of the Nile 

members.  UNDER NO CIRCUMSTANCES may a member circulate any of the enclosed text for business, political, or 

other purposes.  A violation of these values shall be considered a breach of the Order and the member is subject to 

the Code of Conduct. 

Other Special Dates to Save: 

Oct 14 N. Clackamas High Tea 
Nov 5  Supreme OV & Ceremonial 
Nov 7  Presentation of Gold Plaque  
Dec 3  ABATE Run at Hospital 
Dec 10 Queen’s Holiday Luncheon 

September 

6  Session Practice 9:30 am 

7  Stated Session—N. Clackamas Serving 11:15 am 

9 Woodburn Nile Club OV 

12  Nydian Deadline 

19-21 Eastern OR OVs 

28 Birthday Party at the Hospital 1:00 pm 

August 

4-6 East/West Shrine Game 

6  Baker City Parade—All Units & Princesses 

13  Shriner’s Run For A Child—Bend 

18-20 NW Daze—Everett, WA 

24  Birthday Party at the Hospital:  1:00pm 

 26 Columbia county Unofficial visit 

July 

27 Birthday Party at the Hospital:  1:00 pm 



 

Address label here 

Nydia Temple #4 
Daughters of the Nile 
 
PQ Paulette Schlee, Princess Recorder 

515 NE 135th St. 

Vancouver, WA  98685-2813 

Return Service Requested 

Nydia Temple Name Badge 

  Two choices are available from our Nile Badge Maker and prices include shipping:  

PIN type: $13.00.               MAGNET type (does not include a pin): $15.00.     

NAME: _________________________________________________  PHONE: __________________ 

ADDRESS:___________________________________________________________________________ 

CITY: __________________________________________ STATE: ___________  ZIP: ___________ 

NAME AS IT IS TO APPEAR ON BADGE: ______________________________________________  

 

Please make check payable to:  Nydia Temple and return with filled out form to: 

 

 PQ Paulette Schlee               PIN TYPE:__________  $13.00 

 515 NE 135th St.          MAGNET TYPE::__________  $15.00 

 Vancouver, WA  98685-2813 

Non-Profit 

Organization 

U.S. Postage 

PAID 

Wilsonville, Oregon 

Permit No. 29 



Not a great picture of these dancers, but it 

was the most amazing dance!  Those are 

trays of real lighted candles on their heads.!!  

Don’t try this at home! 

Here is Nydia Chorus, getting ready, marching in, and 

performing. 

Check out the sword on her head! 



At the NW Breakfast.   

The Queen’s party 



There are lots of statues around downtown Indy.   Holly says “Hey there big fella” 

to her new friend, and Judy is making friends with the Weber Grill man.   

Below: The of the deer reminds one of the cattle statues in Pendleton.  And this 

one of George Washington in his full Masonic regalia in front of the State House 

was presented to the People of Indiana by the Freemasons in 1987. 

Around Indianapolis 



Views out the windows of the hotel.  That is Lucas Oil Stadium, home of the Colts, on the 

right.  Victory Field, a minor league field is on the left.  We could look out the window and 

watch several games during Supreme Session week..  Below are other sights around town. 


